 	
Calhoun County Public Schools
Minutes of the Board of Trustees
February 24, 2025
District Office
Dr. Ferlondo Tullock, Superintendent


Members Present:  Mr. Gary Porth, Chairperson; Mr. Kevin Jenkins, Vice Chairperson; Ms. Debra Fredrick, Secretary; Mr. Ned Nelson; and Mr. Michael Diaz.  

 	Call to Order/Moment of Silence:  Mr. Porth, Chairperson, called the meeting to order, welcomed visitors and staff and asked everyone present to stand for a Moment of Silence and the "Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag".

	Notice to the Media:  In accordance with the S.C. Code of Laws, 1976, Section 30-4-80-(E), as amended, the following have been notified of this meeting: The Calhoun Times; The Times and Democrat; The District Website and notices placed on the bulletin boards in all schools and the District Office.

	Approval of Agenda:  Mr. Nelson moved, with a second by Ms. Fredrick, to approve the agenda as submitted.  Passed unanimously.

	Approval of Minutes:  Ms. Fredrick moved, with a second by Mr. Jenkins, to approve the minutes of January 27, 2025 and February 10, 2025 as submitted.  Passed unanimously.

	Employee Recognition:  Mrs. Christia Murdaugh, Interim Deputy Superintendent, asked the Board, Dr. Tullock, Principals and Assistant Principals to come forward and recognize Calhoun County Public School’s Guidance Counselors.  She said February 3rd-7th the School Counselors were honored for the National Counselors’ Week.  The following counselors were honored:  Sanquenetta Williams, Shanika Garvin, Teranesa Bartley, Betsy Tant, Michaela Evans, and Loressa Jenkins.  

Chairperson's Report:  No Report

Finance: Mr. Rusty Brunson, Chief Financial Officer, introduced Mr.  Brian Nicholson, Engagement Director, with Mauldin & Jenkins to present the 2023-2024 Annual District Financial Audit Report to the Board.  Mr. Nicholson said the District received a Clean Opinion Audit.  He thanked Mr. Brunson, his Financial Team and Dr. Tullock for their hard work and cooperation.  

Mr. Nelson moved, with a second by Ms. Fredrick, to approve the 2023-2024 Annual District Financial Audit Report as presented.

	Superintendent’s Report:  Mr. George Kiernan, Chief of Operations and Communications, presented the following Board Policies for Second Reading and approval:
· Policy JFAB Admission of Nonresident Students 
· Policy EF Nutrition Services 
· Policy IHAK Character Education 
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· Policy CA Administration Goals/Priority Objectives 
· Policy CB School Superintendent 
· Policy CBA Qualifications of Superintendent 
· Policy CBC Superintendent Powers and Responsibilities 
· Policy CC Administrative Organization 
· Policy CF School Building Administration 
· Policy CFA School Principals/Building Administrators 
· Policy CFC Assignment and Transfer of Building Administrators 
· Policy CH Policy Implementation 
· Policy CHA/CHB Development of Administrative Rules/Board Review 
· Policy CHD Administration in The Absence of Policy 
· Policy CM School District Annual Report 
 
Mr. Jenkins moved, with a second by Ms. Fredrick, to approve the Policies presented for 
Second Reading and amendment.  Passed unanimously.

Mr. Kiernan presented a Field Trip Request to the Board for approval.  He said the Calhoun County High School Band has been invited to perform at the Sugar Bowl Battle of the Bands in New Orleans on December 29, 2025 – January 2, 2026.  He added the band will begin fundraising projects to assist with the costs. 

Mr. Jenkins moved, with a second by Mr. Diaz, to approve the Field Trip Request as submitted by Mr. Kiernan.  Passed unanimously.  

Mr. Kiernan presented Facilities Updates to the Board.  He said new chairs and desks for the sixth – eighth grade students arrived during the Winter Holidays.   He thanked the teachers and custodial staff for all of their help.  Mr. Kiernan said the tree line around the high school is in the process of being trimmed.  Mr. Kiernan said he is looking into replacing the twenty-five-year-old District dump truck.  Mr. Porth asked Mr. Kiernan to check into the correct way and time to prune the trees.

Dr. Tullock presented Board of Trustees Calendar changes for Board Approval.  He requested to change the date of the March, October, November and December Policy Meeting.  He said the change of meeting dates will allow time between meetings to prepare the policies for their review.  Dr. Tullock requested the following changes:  

March 10 to March 3
October 13 to October 6
November 10 to November 3
December 8 to December 1

Mr. Jenkins moved, with a second by Ms. Fredrick, to approve the Board of Trustees Calendar changes as presented by Dr. Tullock.  Passed unanimously.  

Dr. Tullock thanked the Board for their attention in reviewing and updating the District Policies.  He said to date, approximately 30 policies have been updated.  
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Mr. Mark Parker, Technology Director, updated the Board on Technology Updates.  Mr. Parker shared information he received from the SC State Department of Education regarding the Power School National Breech.  The SC State Department of Education is requiring the following changes:
· Cyber Safety Training for staff and students
· Implementing and Monitoring Protection
· Student Network and Firewall Protection
· Securing Accounts
· Checking Backups on a regular basis
· Segmenting Our Traffic
· Participating in the South Carolina Critical Infrastructure Cyber Security Program through SLED.

Dr. Tullock shared Superintendent’s Updates with the Board.  He thanked the Board Members for time and participation in this past weekend’s 75th Anniversary Convention of the SC School Boards Association.  He said the conference was filled with engaging speakers and student performers.  
Dr. Tullock shared that a Faculty Advisory Council Meeting will be held on Feb 25, 2025 at 2:00 p.m.  He said the Student Advisory Council Meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 4, 2025, and the next Saturday with the Superintendent will be held on Saturday, March 15, 2025 at the District Office. 
Dr. Tullock recognized the students and staff from St. Matthews K-8 School that had a part in the Black History Program performed last week.  He invited the community to celebrate with the students and staff at Sandy Run K-8 School on Thursday, February 27, 2025 for their Living Museum and the students and staff at Calhoun County High School on Friday, February 28, 2025 for their annual Black History Program.  
Dr. Tullock said the Boys’ and Girls’ Basketball season has come to an end.  He thanked the players, coaches, and family members who have sacrificed to make the season what it was. Board members were provided schedules for the Baseball, Softball, Soccer, and Track teams.  He invited everyone to come out and support and cheer-on the student athletes.  
Public Participation:  Ms. Tiffany M. Jones spoke to the Board regarding concerns over the lack of athletic trainers at athletic events.  

Executive Session:  Mr. Jenkins moved, with a second by Ms. Fredrick, to go into Executive Session to consider Personnel Recommendation(s), Student Expulsion Appeal, the Superintendent’s Evaluation, and then return to open session at the completion of discussions.  Passed unanimously.

Upon returning from Executive Session, Mr. Porth announced that the Board was back in open session.

Board Action(s):  Mr. Jenkins moved, with a second by Mr. Nelson, to overturn the Expulsion’s Committees decision and allow the student to return to school.  Passed unanimously.  





Board Minutes of February 24, 2025								Page 4.



Adjournment:  Mr. Nelson moved, with a second by Ms. Fredrick, to adjourn at 9:46 p.m.  Passed unanimously.



_________________________________
Board of Trustees Secretary

_________________________________
Date of Approval

Respectfully Submitted,
Pamela Kennedy
Executive Administrative Assistant to the Superintendent



